
Dear	Members	of	the	Judiciary	Commi5ee,		

This	tes8mony	is	being	submi5ed	by	Showing	Up	for	
Racial	Jus8ce	Bal8more,	a	group	of	individuals	working	to	
move	white	folks	as	part	of	a	mul8-racial	movement	for	
equity	and	racial	jus8ce	in	Bal8more	City	and	Bal8more	
County.	We	are	also	working	in	collabora8on	with	Out	for	
Jus8ce.	I	am	a	resident	of	MD	District	43.	I	am	tes$fying	in	
support	of	House	Bill	238.	

House	Bill	238	would	ensure	that	charges	that	did	not	result	in	a	convic8on	are	automa8cally	expunged	
from	an	individual’s	record	immediately	upon	disposi8on	for	an	acqui5al,	dismissal,	or	a	nolle	prosequi.	
It’ll	also	ensure	PBJs	and	stets	are	automa8cally	expunged	aSer	the	comple8on	of	proba8onary	
condi8ons	or	3-year	wai8ng	period.	Finally,	it	ensures	all	records	eligibly	for	expungement	by	oblitera8on	
are	moved	to	a	secured	area	not	accessible	by	the	public.	

When	we	mark	people	with	life-long	consequences	for	past	mistakes	they	have	already	paid	the	
consequences	for	—	we	destabilize	not	only	their	lives,	but	whole	communi$es,	and	thereby	make	all	
of	us	less	safe.	Automa$c	expungement	is	indeed	a	public	safety	measure,	passing	HB	238	will	increase	
public	safety.	This	is	a	step	to	building	a	society	where	we	can	all	take	care	of	each	other	and	keep	
each	other	safe.		
		
A	criminal	record	can	easily	be	both	the	cause	and	consequence	of	poverty.	Worse	yet,	a	criminal	record	
is	acquired	upon	arrest,	whether	or	not	a	person	is	ever	convicted	of	a	crime.	Anything	that	occurs	aSer	
an	arrest	is	documented	on	an	individual’s	criminal	record	and,	in	Maryland,	will	remain	publicly	visible	
un8l	the	charges	and	disposi8ons	are	expunged	(or	shielded).	Given	that	a	Marylander	automa8cally	
acquires	a	criminal	record	upon	arrest,	it	is	only	just	for	that	record	to	be	automa8cally	expunged	if	a	
person	is	not	convicted,	a	responsibility	that	should	be	put	on	the	system	that	charged	those	individuals	
and	not	on	the	individuals	themselves.	If	not	expunged,	these	records	become	an	obstacle	that	can	
stand	in	the	way	of	housing,	employment,	and	other	resources,	increasing	the	risk	of	falling	into	poverty.	
In	turn,	this	can	put	more	financial	demands	on	the	state	as	more	services	are	required	for	those	who	
are	unable	to	find	housing	or	employment.		

Being	arrested	on	charges	you	weren't	found	guilty	of	is	destabilizing	enough,	having	a	record	for	that	
charge	makes	returning	to	life	aSer	that	arrest	even	harder.	

It	is	for	these	reasons	that	I	am	encouraging	you	to	vote	in	support	of	House	Bill	238.		

Thank	you	for	your	8me,	service,	and	considera8on.		
		
Sincerely,	

Jonathan	Rochkind	
755	Melville	Ave	
Bal8more	MD	
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